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	MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
THE MEDINAH PARK DISTRICT, DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS

MARCH 17, 2021

	The Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois was held on Wednesday, March 17, 2021 at the Connolly Recreation Center, located at 22W130 Thorndale Avenue, Medinah, Illinois.                                     

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM by President Jean Ott.                                                                        

Roll Call was taken showing the following members present:                     

Commissioners    Jean Ott, President: Maryann Grygiel, Vice President; Irene
Present:                Jarocinski, Treasurer; Lance Murphy, Commissioner; 
                             John Blankenship, Commissioner

Commissioner     None
Absent:

Also Present:     
 Bruce Baum, Executive Director/Secretary; Vincent DeGrado,                                                                                                                                       

                            Superintendent of Parks; Frank Wendling, Supt. of Recreation;
                            Maria Piworski, Supt. of Finance/HR; Bryan Mraz, Attorney

                                  General Public: Wayne Meyers, Russell Bean, Brennan Karalus,
                                                            John Walton, Citizen A

Commissioner Ott recognized a quorum.        

Commissioner Ott led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Ott asked if there were any additions or corrections to the Agenda.  It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve the Agenda as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.   
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:         Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship         
Nay:         None

Absent:    None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to adjourn the Regular Meeting to go into the Annual Budget and Appropriations Ordinance Public Hearing at 7:04PM.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship, Jean Ott
Nay:        None
Absent:   None
Motion Carried.

The Public Hearing related to the Annual Budget and Appropriations Ordinance for fiscal year 2021 was held.  There was a review of Ordinance 21-1: The Combined Annual Budget and Appropriations Ordinance, comments and questions from the Commissioners, reading of any public comments received (none) and comments and questions from the audience (none).  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about revenues related to parking fees.  Commissioner Blankenship asked about grant/donation estimated revenues for 2022 and wondered why figures were so low in comparison to 2021.  Director Baum mentioned the developer donation funds from the Village of Roselle will only be available in 2021 to the tune of over $120,000.00.  
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to adjourn the Annual Budget and Appropriations Ordinance Public Hearing and reconvene the Regular Meeting at 7:15PM.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel

Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Commissioner Grygiel and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of February 17, 2021 as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:         John Blankenship, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski         

Nay:         None

Absent:    None
Abstain:   Lance Murphy
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the Executive Session Meeting Minutes of February 17, 2021 as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       John Blankenship, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski

Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Abstain: Lance Murphy

Motion Carried.

Commissioner Ott asked if there was any Written/Verbal Correspondence.   Retired employee Peggy Ott sent a Thank you card to the Park District.  Director Baum provided a written email correspondence dated March 12, 2021 from citizen Gokhan Cukurova outlining concerns he has related to Goodenough Park and its upkeep.  Each Commissioner had this correspondence at their place.  
Citizen Karalus commented on the amount of garbage in the parks after the winter thaw, asked about the trash bins at the ballfields at Thorndale Park, expressed concern about the lack of effort put into providing the ice rink this past winter and wondered about the District’s decision to stop treating the Ash trees at various park sites.  Is it worth bringing back a treatment program for the remaining Ash trees in our park inventory?   
It was moved by Commissioner Grygiel and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve the payment of past bills dated February 19, 2021 totaling $1,206.16.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship
Nay:        None

Absent:   None
Motion Carried.
It was moved by Commissioner Murphy and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve the payment of past bills dated March 5, 2021 totaling $11,117.08.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship, Jean Ott
Nay:        None

Absent:   None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Murphy to approve the payment of Future Bills dated March 17, 2021 totaling $19,710.09.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel
Nay:        None

Absent:   None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF (liability) for the month ending February 28, 2021 totaling $41,385.18.   Commissioner Ott asked for discussion. There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Lance Murphy, John Blankenship, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski
Nay:        None

Absent:   None
Motion Carried.

Commissioner Jarocinski read the Park District’s Treasurer’s Report for the date (month) ending February 28, 2021.    The monthly Treasurer’s Report will be placed on file for future auditing purposes.                          

Commissioner Jarocinski asked about the reorganization of the maintenance barn and asked if we could tour the building.  This can be part of the future Park Tour (date yet to be decided). 
Commissioner Gygiel asked about total registration numbers for the Mother/Son Bingo event.  47 total registrants are confirmed at this time.   Commissioner Ott mentioned the number of blast emails that have gone out from the Recreation Department.  
Director Baum  mentioned the report per the inclusion in Commissioner’s packets.     
Director Baum mentioned the report per the inclusion in Commissioner’s packets.  Commissioner Ott thanked Supt. Piworksi for her efforts in maintaining the District’s GFOA Award again for fiscal year 2019.  Director Baum mentioned that Commissioners Ott, Murphy and Jarocinski still need to respond to our auditing firm about the 2020 fiscal year audit.
No report was given.
Director Baum highlighted a few NEDSRA activities in his report.
Director Baum stated in his report that the 2021 Budget & Appropriation was filed with DuPage County within the required time frame prior to the end of March 30th, 2021.  
Director Baum stated that Statements of Economic Interest are due by May 3.  These forms must be completed (via website or mail and returned to the County Clerk’s Office) no later than May 3, 2021. 
Director Baum mentioned in his report a number of items that will be on the agenda for the upcoming April, 2021 Board Meeting to include first quarter Metra parking revenues and Executive Session review of past Executive Session minutes.
The Park Tour is typically done in late spring/early summer.  We will need to find a date to get back on track as we were unable to do one in 2020.   Dates can be forwarded from the Director asking about open dates.  Per Commissioner Blankenship, we also must be cognizant of the transportation issue (bus size) for this special meeting of the board.  
Director Baum included a copy of the draft option from Metra about renewing the East Lot lease with Metra.   Discussion ensued about the various options Director Baum provided to the Board that varied from the Metra opinion about renewal of the lease.  These MPD options would be more favorable to the Park District from a revenue generation standpoint.  The 2021-22 fiscal obligation to Metra presently goes unpaid until such time that a new lease arrangement is agreed to.   Commissioner Ott mentioned lease payment amount bumps only once per every 5 years vs. a given % increase within each 5 year segment.  Commissioner Blankenship mentioned the District is in a position of power.  If our revenues go up, Metra receives additional revenues, if we see a decrease, then so does Metra.  We can do a 30 or 60 day extension until such time that we have a agreeable contract in place for signature.  Both organizations need to have “skin” in the game related to future.  Director Baum, along with Attorney Mraz, will draft correspondence to Metra.
There was ongoing discussion regarding playground installation decisions at either Nordic or Meacham Creek Parks.  Staff  is of the opinion that the equipment would best be utilized at the Nordic site.  Pros and cons to both sites were laid out by the Director.  Commissioner Blankenship asked if there is a calculation point of no return on Meacham Creek?  There would be professional services and permitting costs associated with work (estimated at $30,000+) before we would be provided approval to work by the County. Commissioner Ott mentioned the amount of buildable property at Meacham Creek.   Commissioner Ott asked if the new playground equipment would fit into the present site at Nordic?  Overall costs would be less to do work at Nordic vs. at Meacham Creek.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about the 2-5 year old equipment and lack of swings. Commissioners discussed various possible alternates to the Nordic site and what can be accomplishes.  It was explained that alternates (swings, poured in place ground cover, pavilion, etc.) can be placed in the bid specs for contractors to provide pricing on.  A Professional Services contract must be put in place so we can move forward.  The District will move forward with Nordic Park.   

Director Baum said the Activity/Project Log Update is included in your packet.   A red-line proof of the Personnel Policy Manual was received from Laner Muchin as part of the updated project. 
President Ott asked that the Board discuss one last time on possible options for a Marino honorarium.  We have the blessing of the Marino family to move forward with an honorarium for Tim.  President Ott brought up the option of renaming Meacham Creek Park based upon his vast number of years working for the District.  There could be an issue based upon the naming as we believe the Daughters of the American Revolution helped purchase the property many years ago.
The Roselle Park District has inquired about our interest in partnering in the purchase of a new/used ADA van.  We have co-owned multiple vehicles over the years and presently we co-own an ADA minibus that has come to the end of its useful life.  Commissioners and staff discussed the pros and cons associated with future co-ownership and in this case the MPD will pass on this particular opportunity.  Director Baum will communicate with the Roselle Park District on our decision.
Commissioner Ott asked if there were any Commissioner Comments.   Commissioner Blankenship asked about asphalting of the Manary Park drive and parking lot.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about replacement/rehabbing of specific playground equipment in our inventory.  Commissioner Grygiel wanted to provide a shout out to Dance Instructor Lora Vodicka on a cooperative workout program with the school district.  Commissioner Ott asked about a continuous walking/biking path extension that could incorporate the Village of Roselle partnering for a path that would travel west from Manary Park and connect up near the Roselle train station on assumed easement property.  Commissioner Ott mentioned she spoke with a resident to the east of Springhill Park about the water issues their property has.  This is a Village of Roselle issue and not a Park District issue.  No further communication has taken place on this issue in many months.
Mr. Karalus agreed that it would be nice to see some type of path system west of Manary Park.  Mr. Meyers asked  if any plans were in the works for a 2021 Family Fest.  Director Baum mentioned that COVID-19 guidelines would not allow the Park District to hold a large scale festival such as Family Fest in 2021.       
There was no old/unfinished business before the Board of Commissioners.
It was moved by Commissioner Grygiel and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve Ordinance 21-1, an Ordinance approving the Combined Budget and Appropriations of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois for its fiscal year of January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2021.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:
Aye:       John Blankenship, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy
Nay:       None
Absent:  None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve Resolution 21-3, a resolution approving the Intergovernmental Memorandum of Understanding between the Medinah Park District and Medinah Elementary School District #11.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked if there was language in the agreement that would allow the Park District to back away, if need be.  Director Baum confirmed that there is language that allows both parties the opportunity to remove themselves from the agreement down the line.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, Lance Murphy, John Blankenship

Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Motion Carried.

There was no Other Business before the Board of Commisisoners. 
It was moved by Commissioner Murphy and seconded by Commissioner Jarocinski to adjourn the regular meeting of March 17, 2021 at 8:40pm.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
All in favor: 5 ayes
Opposed: 0 nays
Motion Carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Bruce E. Baum, Secretary          

   ____________________________________
   Secretary                                                              Date  _______________________

                            ____________________________________________
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